

## **District 21**

### **Minutes of the Meeting September 5, 2019**

Present:

Teri, Dave H., Jill, Matt, James, Valerie, Mike D.

Our next meeting will be on October 3, 2019, 6:30 p.m.

Alt-DCM Teri called the meeting to order and began with the Serenity Prayer.

The GSR preamble was read.

#### **Welcome/ Introductions/Birthdays**

Jill, 12 years

#### **Secretary's Report:**

August minutes were approved.

#### **Treasurer's Report:**

Dave E. was absent. Submitted report was approved. Current balance is \$4910.06.

#### **Registrar's Report**

Dave H. (alt Registrar) created and passed out list of Black meetings in D21. District members volunteered to visit the meetings with registration forms or update forms. Dave will email list with each volunteer's commitment and include small blurb from GSO. Several meetings are at Alano club.

#### **DCM Report**

- Please review minutes from last ACM.
- Area Elections are approaching; we should be reviewing our own (D.21) elections and planning to take new or keep current commitments. The Area 8 elections are slated for the September 28 area assembly. Each GSR to review their own period of service and solicit interest from their groups to pursue AA service. Teri will send out requirements for running including sobriety needs.
- A discussion of Area newsletter, which both Jill and Teri are assigned to join. Silence this month from the Newsletter committee; possibly the Newsletter chair has resigned due to new work commitments. Jill to contact Monty regarding Newsletter status. Jill also to interview Matt on the group audit process recently completed by Friday night TGIF group.

- The Challenge: Roxanne (delegate) shared this challenge for each member of your group to contribute \$8.06 to GSO for 2019, which would cover each member's share of GSO services. GSRs to address their groups on this challenge.

### **Old Business**

Dave and Matt continuing to work on "Principles" workshops to be held in District 21.

### **New Business**

Next requested speaker is some films from Literature Committee, which will come with projector, etc. to next meeting. Jill to contact Literature Committee.

### **Speaker**

No speaker this month.

### **Roundtable**

Reading of Concept 7 and Tradition 7  
Responsibility Pledge

### **Close**